2 June 2021

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony
on House Bill 248.

My name is Stan Willis and | am a pipefitter at a U.S. automotive manufacturing plant
and the reason | support House Bill 248 is because | believe in Health Care Freedom
and Liberty.

If anything, the last year has taught me that you can be discriminated against because
you stand against the official narrative and chose to not wear a personal health care
device of which you've done the homework and found they do not help. | am also being
forced to wear a mask at work. This should not be the case.

The same thing, or worse, is shaping up in the area of the COVID vaccine. One should
not be forced to take a vaccine. It should be a personal choice and one should not be
discriminated against for not taking one.

You should never be forced to take one as a condition of employment.

You should never be forced to show evidence that you've taken a vaccine to gain
access to any place of business or government facility.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and
urgency of House Bill 248. Please support its quick passage.

Sincerely,
Stan Willis



